From: charles shaw

Sent: 14 November 2021 21:38

To: Local Plan

Subject: Warrington Local Plan Consultation.

Warrington, I believe in the form of Warrington New Town, purchased and designated most of the land now scheduled for building, however this was in conjunction with major planned road infrastructure, notably a north south high-level crossing of the ship canal, various properties were compulsory purchased to accommodate.

Our current council is claiming credit for meeting housing demand by building the properties without the infrastructure deemed necessary 50 years ago

How many days per year is Warrington gridlocked? Our current ship canal bridges were designed for Warrington in the nineteenth century.

The proposed roads on their current plans appear to funnel additional traffic towards current congested bottlenecks' they are basically service roads for the new estates.

Regards Charles Shaw. Resident of Warrington for 70 years.

Sent from Mail for Windows